ARCO NEWSLETTER
May 29, 2021
Board of Directors Meeting
 
President – Kimberly Lampert 802 779-7194			        	 Vice President – Dale Gilman 802 249-0655
Secretary – Kimberly Hart 802 272-5401				       	      Treasurer – Lori Lockwood 205 563-5098
Director – Gregg Normandin 978 270-1532				         	  Director – Jared Hart 802 249-0586
Road Commissioner – Patrick Ryan 802 673-2342

Border Patrol – 800 689-3362 24/7                       	 	       	 Customs Point of Entry – Norton, VT 24/7 or call 911 
Sheriff - Trevor Colby 802 676-3500			      	Vermont State Police, Derby Barracks - 802 334-8881
ARCO Website – www.arcoinc.org       	     	           	     Facebook - Averill Recreational Camp Owners Corporation 


The ARCO Board held a regular Board meeting on May 29 at Dale and Darlene Gilman’s and was called to order by President Kim Lampert at 9:07AM. All Board members were in attendance; Kim Lampert, Gregg Normandin, Dale Gilman, Kim Hart, Patrick Ryan, Lori Lockwood and Jared Hart. Business began with discussion and approval of the agenda and prior meeting minutes with a motion from Dale seconded by Lori.

Secretary’s Report – Kimberly Hart
ARCO Welcome packets were sent to new owners Greg & Jamie Ivers and George Brucato. Copies of the current Bylaws and Rules & Regulations were sent to Edmond Downey at his request. Motion was made by Dale Gilman to accept, seconded by Jared Hart. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report – Kimberly Lampert 
The two outstanding $1,000 annual assessments were received from the State of Vermont for the fishing access. All ARCO dues have been paid. Plowing bills have been paid. There is one outstanding bill that remains to be paid to the lawyer. Still waiting for May 31st bank statement. Kim will do some research to see what’s available for short-term interest-bearing accounts to invest reserves in and report back to the Board at the next meeting. Dale made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report and Lori seconded. Motion passed.

Road Report – Patrick Ryan
There were many reports about loggers using the road while it was closed. Calls were placed to Weyerhauser to talk about how to manage access for the loggers as they own the road. Two culverts were marked for damage. Laurent will add 10-15 loads of gravel, lightly grade and add chloride. Weyerhauser will replace culverts and do the grading they should have done last Fall before the road closed. There were no washouts and only a couple sink holes that were taken care of. The plowing contract will be reviewed and updated to be used this Fall when it is put out to bid. ARCO has received permission from Weyerhauser to post No ATV signs on their side of the road. Patrick will get the signs and hang them. Lori made a motion to accept the road report as presented with a second from Kim H. Motion passed. 

Sheriff’s Report 
Nothing to report. The current contract expires June 30. We have not received a bill since January and we expect to see one for February through June. Dale made a motion to accept with a second from Kim H. Motion passed.



Old Business – Kimberly Lampert 
District 7 Environmental Commission
We reached out to Kirsten Sultan from District 7 and Michaela Stickney requesting an update on the status of the ARCO investigation and were advised there had been no change. We were referred to the Environmental court clerk to determine whether an appeal to the UTG Jurisdictional Opinion (JO-7-312) had been filed and there was none. To date the investigation remains active with regular follow up requests from ARCO to the state. 

Residency Issues – UTG Concern, zoning issues, JO Update
See above related concern.

ARCO Bylaws and Rules & Regs Update
No action on this item. COVID still has the Canadian border closed preventing our Canadian camp owners from attending a special meeting. The border opening will be monitored and a special meeting scheduled to review proposed Bylaws and Rules, Regulations & Guidelines changes when our Northern friends have an opportunity to attend.

Scanning of ARCO Archives & Documents
The provider we had contacted was closed to walk in customers during COVID. Kim H will reach back out to the company to find out whether they are taking customers in person. If so, document prep will resume so we can complete the process of getting organizational artifacts saved electronically.

Safety Zone Signage
Some signs have either been removed or torn away by the wind. Patrick will see which ones need to be replaced and get new ones up. 

Bank Accounts / Reserve Account
See conversation in the Treasurer’s Report.

Other Old Business
There are a few birch trees on the Beach Rd we feel are presenting a threat to those using that road. Dale and Patrick will investigate with Jon Lampert to figure out what needs to be done. 

Dale is working on a new policy regarding Big Averill Lake beach access and parking. He has been in conversations with the owner of Quimby Country on the best approach to monitoring and controlling activities. We are also considering taking an ad out in the News and Sentinel regarding the Sandy Beach being private property. ARCO doesn’t want to lose the privilege of using Quimby’s side of the beach. 

New Business – Kimberly Lampert 
Annual Meeting Prep
The annual meeting will be held the first Saturday in August as documented in the ARCO Bylaws at 10:00AM at the Little Averill boat launch. We will secure a tent, port-o-let and a better microphone for the PA system. The warning will be sent to all ARCO members at least 15 days prior to the meeting.

Board Member Nominations
At this time the Board is trying to find members of the Nominating Committee. If you are interested in running for the Board, you can reach out any member of the Board until the Committee has been formed. 

Property Sale Updated VSA Form
ARCO has to provide a Resale Certificate to closing attorneys when properties are sold. We have updated the certificate we currently use to more accurately reflect the Association and have sent it to our attorney to review to be sure we are satisfying current V.S.A. laws.

Real Estate Postings
The Board discussed ways to work with real estate agents when ARCO properties are listed for sale. It was recently brought to our attention that a property had been used as a year-round residence. Year-round residence is against the conditions listed in the documentation associated with ARCO property deeds. 

Other New Business
The 2021-22 budget has been discussed and will be sent to ARCO members as part of annual meeting package.

Comments and Announcements
Dale will call the State to see what can be done about stocking Little Averill. 

The next Board meeting for annual meeting prep is scheduled for July 3, 2021 at 10:30 at Rod & Kim Hart’s.  

Regular membership, special and annual meetings are warned as set forth in the ARCO Bylaws. Board meetings are also warned so members who want to attend can plan to do so. Warnings can be found on the ARCOinc.org website and the Averill Recreational Camp Owners Facebook page.

As always, we encourage members to contact any Board member with questions, concerns or suggestions. We are here to answer your questions and to serve you.

At 11:10AM Dale made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Jared and the motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by 
Kimberly Hart, ARCO Secretary
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